
 
 

 

TO: The Honorable Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Carla Hass 

DATE: January 9, 2023 
 

RE: Caldor Recovery update 

Please accept this memo as a weekly update to the activities surrounding the County of El 

Dorado’s recovery from the Caldor Fire as managed by the Recovery Operations Center’s (ROC) 

co-directors Sgt. Moke Auwae and me. 

Environmental Management 

• Alternate Program 

o 5221 Butte Creek Road- Soil Sample results submitted. Waiting on final close out paperwork 

from the contractor. 

o 4991 Sciaroni Rd (USPS) – Soil Sample results submitted. Waiting on final close out 

paperwork from the contractor. 

 

Land Use – No Update from Prior Week 

• Fee Waivers – 133 received 

o Temporary Mobile Homes/Temporary Recreational Vehicles 

• 79 Received 

• 97 Approved (even if they didn’t request a TRV/TMH but were eligible for a 

fee waiver, TRV/TMH permit fees are included in the approved waiver along 

with the requested permit fees to avoid the need for additional fee waiver 

requests/approval should the need the TRV/TMH permit) 

• Single Family Home Rebuild Permits – 71 received 

o Replacement Home Permits – 57 received, 31 issued, 26 pending  

o Home Repair Permits – 10 received, 3 issued, 7 pending  

o Convert Mobile Home to Permanent Permits – 4 received, 3 issued, 1 pending  

• TRV Permits – 50 Received 

o 39 Issued 

o 11 Pending 

 

Health and Human Services Agency 

• Long-Term Recovery 

o No update 

• Immediate Needs 

 

 

 

 

 

Caldor Fire Recovery Operations Center 



o No update 

• Salvation Army 

o The Disaster Case Managers (DCMs) did not receive any storm-related requests from 

survivors on their caseload. 

• Social Worker 

o Due to poor weather conditions, the Social Worker and Mental Health Worker will not be 

at Pioneer Park Community Center on January 5, 2023. 

o The Social Worker continues to provide support to a survivor in the HDAP program.     

• Mental Health Worker 

o A survivor was in need of tarps due to the recent storms and was connected with the West 

Slope Foundation. 

o They received two new referrals from the DCMs and have informed them of resources 

offered by the Behavioral Health Department.     

o Continues to provide support groups to survivors  

 

 

 
 


